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Star Students:


1/4/16 Nicole


1/11/16 Holland


1/18/16 Anngelette


1/25/16 Cian


*Star Students: Feel free to bring special things to show the class every day of the week you are star student!





Announcements


*There are many resources on the room 103 website that you may not know about. For example, go to media to watch videos used during our lessons, click on downloads to access flashcards or worksheets, and go to links to have access to educational websites by subject.


*Mark your calendars:


1-18 No School- MLK Holiday


1-14 Parent Club 


1-22 Market Day


1-29 No School –Staff Development Day


*This is just a reminder about our parking lot changes. From 8-4 left turns into the Battle Creek parking lot are now prohibited. You must now take a right hand turn into the parking lot only. 
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Room 103 Second Grade News 


MATH-


The January math focus will be on adding and subtracting within 200. This is a difficult time for many second graders because adding and subtracting triple digit numbers requires students to combine their knowledge of place value, problem solving, and addition and subtraction. Some of the homework options are intended to help students practice various strategies to solve multiple digit addition and subtraction. By the end of the year, students will need to add and subtract within 1000! It’s important to stay on track to reach mastery by the end of the year. 


READING- 


We will be studying realistic fiction this month. Students will learn about the characteristics and apply comprehension strategies within this genre. Lessons will include developing skills such as visualizing, questioning, inferring, and making connections with the text. In order to pass the Diagnostic Reading Assessment for second grade, students must be able to independently read and write a summary of the text. The summary must include the correct sequence of events, the main events, and important details. We will focus on developing these skills during this unit. 


WRITING- 


In January, we will continue our work with writing narratives that include transition words like first, next, then, after that, and finally. Their end of unit writing will require them to write a fictional narrative about decisions relating to spending money. Students will also get the opportunity to write their opinion and support it with reasons. As we work on the content of writing, students will also work on conventions. The convention focus this month will be possessive nouns and how to use apostrophes in their writing. 











